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Procurement Department Bid Office 

 
June 25, 2024 

 
ADDENDUM NUMBER: One (1)  

TITLE: CapSwitcher Replacement Project  

JEA SOLICITATION NUMBER: 1411761646  

RESPONSE DUE DATE: July 5, 2024  

TIME OF RECEIPT: 12:00 PM  

TIME OF OPENING: 2:00 PM  

THIS ADDENDUM IS FOR THE PURPOSE OF MAKING THE FOLLOWING CHANGES OR 
CLARIFICATIONS: 
 

1. Question: Will contractor demolish all CapSwitcher foundations and replacement for new foundations? 
 
Answer: The contractor will demolish the foundations for the locations at Mayport, Neptune, Philips 
Hwy, and Grand Park. The contractor will re-use both the foundation and existing switch stand at 
Southpoint and Center Park. 
 

2. Question: Will contractor work inside Control Room on equipment associate to CapSwitcher? 
 
Answer: The contractor will pull control cable into the control house, lay the cable on the cable racks, 
and leave 20’ of slack in the cable. The contractor will not terminate any cable within the control house. 
JEA will terminate the control cable in the control house. 
 

3. Clarification: The contractor will need to be safety qualified and be able to hold tags to complete 
construction work within substations. 
 

4. JEA has modified the Bid form to include JSEB Contractors List and Conflict of Interest Form. Please 
use the revised document when submitted your bids. 
 


